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Upcoming Dates 

Term 4  Week 6  Issue 33  15th November 2018 

NOV Friday 16th F-2 Halls Gap excursion 

 Thursday 

22nd 

Nhill Dentist Classroom 

visits 

 Friday 23rd Year 5 School Captain 

speeches 

 Friday 23rd Fiver for a Farmer at Nhill 

College 

From the Principal 

 

Last Thursday, the Year 2 class had a fabulous 

time on their school sleepover that had a 

camping theme. Students worked together to 

put up tents and roll out swags.  They also 

participated in some fun games that required a 

lot of co-operation and problem solving skills! 

The students made pizza for tea and finished 

the evening with a movie whilst snuggling in 

their sleeping bags.  It was terrific to see the 

students have a lot of fun and enjoy a 

wonderful evening.  Special thanks to Miss 

Attiwill and Mrs Mason for helping to organise 

the sleepover for our very excited Year 2 

students.  

Last week in the newsletter there was 

information about our scholarships and 

bursaries that are offered to assist and support 

families financially. Every family also received 

an application form. Please contact the office if 

you require more information or have 

misplaced your application form.  

This week all students have had the opportunity to spend 

time with Mrs Vicki Gollasch from Australian Lutheran 

World Service. The children learnt about poverty and 

injustice in the world and what we can do to help. The 

theme for this year was ‘Survive. Or Thrive...’ Students 

were challenged to think about how they can make a 

difference and explore issues like social justice, human 

rights and development. One way we can help 

communities is via the Gifts of Grace catalogue which 

provides meaningful gifts. If you would like to know 

more, please visit the online site at https://

www.alws.org.au/what-you-can-do/gifts-of-grace/        

 

With Christ, Tara Pritchard  

We wish the following students a very 

 

https://www.alws.org.au/what-you-can-do/gifts-of-grace/
https://www.alws.org.au/what-you-can-do/gifts-of-grace/


 

Each week we pray for someone in our School 
Community. This week we pray for…….. 

 Thomas Albrecht and his family 

 Georgia Allen and her family 

Please see below for this week’s service times: 

Nhill: 11am 

Woorak: 9am 

Jeparit: 9am 

Church Office: 5391 1223 

Prayer of the Week 

There will be no chapel this week 
because of the Halls Gap Excursion. 

Chapel Offering 

Chapel 

At the last Chapel $10.25 was collected and will go 
to the Maw Per Koh orhanage school in Myanmar. 
So far this year, $1,032.90  has been generously 
received from Chapel offerings. Thank you for 
blessing our sister school in Myanmar.  

Worship News 

Devotional Thought 

Welcome to the Royal Family! 

Now Israel loved Joseph more than any of his 
other sons, because he had been born to him in 
his old age; and he made an ornate robe for him. 
When his brothers saw that their father loved him 
more than any of them, they hated him and 
could not speak a kind word to him. (verses 3,4) 

It is comforting to know that there is no such thing 
as a perfect family. Even in the Bible! Here we see 
sibling rivalry with commonplace jealousy being 
played out. Joseph received favour from his father 
and his father gave him an ‘ornate’ robe. It was 
special and made him stand out from all the others. 
You too, friend, have been given a robe. Not just 
any old robe but a robe of’ righteousness’- placed 
on you at your baptism. You are now part of God’s 
family and find favour in his sight! Friend, never 
take this for granted! You are part of the royal 
family of God! You are part of something far bigger 
than yourself, you belong to ‘The Family’. 

What outfit are you most comfortable in? 

Lord God, heavenly Father, thank you for making 

part of your family at my baptism. You are a good, 

good Father! Help me to remember that I am not 

alone. In Jesus name, Amen. 

Child Safety 

The following link; http://raisingchildren.net.au/
safety/school_age_safety.htmlis  is from an Australian 
parenting website proudly supported by the 
Australian Government Department of Social Services. 
It has a lot of information relating to school age safety 
that you may find helpful.   

Maintenance Roster 

The purpose of this roster, is if there are any small 
maintenance issues that arise in your month, you may 
be called upon to help. Thank you for your help. 

November/December 

Matthew Zanker, Wayne Bandel,  
Moody Tu, Don Oliver, Ben Crouch, 
Matthew Currow 

http://raisingchildren.net.au/safety/school_age_safety.htmlis
http://raisingchildren.net.au/safety/school_age_safety.htmlis


 

Year 2 Sleepover 

 

The Year 2 students enjoyed their sleepover last week. 

Wildlife Fundraiser 

Grampians Wildlife Carers are fundraising to provide 
funds for much needed supplies. These include food, 
veterinary care and enclosures, that are required for 
our injured and orphaned wildlife of all species. 

Calendars are $20 and books are $10. 
They are available at the General Office. 



 

ALWS visit 

Yesterday we had Vicki Gollasch from Australian Lutheran World Service visiting to do some activities 

with the 2/3/4/5/6 classes. She taught us about what it’s like to live in poverty in Cambodia and all the other 

countries in Asia. She told us some fun facts about toilets, and that you can make oil and gas out of pig’s poo! 

After she told us about the different things we need to know, we split into small groups for the activities. 

The first activity had three different tasks: we had to make the tallest tower out of straws, another task was to 

find words in SURVIVE OR THRIVE and lastly there was a very tricky puzzle. These small activities taught us about 

teamwork and working to a time limit. 

Mrs Gollasch talked to us about a girl and her poor family. The girl couldn’t go to school because she had 

to stay home and look after her baby brother. Some days she would have to help her mum with her job of 

breaking up rocks and filling 8 baskets, and 3 baskets of sand as well. This was very hard work for her mum and 

she didn’t get paid very much. 

Our second activity was that we had $10 for 5 days and we had to buy meals using a certain shopping 

list. We had to have enough food to feed the people in our group (3 or 4 people). When we had finished making 

up the menu we had to get a pink card, which would be either positive or negative. If it was negative, you lost 

money but if it was positive, you gained money. It was difficult to get enough food to feed the group. 

The third activity involved us making a cube out of cardboard. On each face of the cube, we had to write 

short-term or long-term requirements. They involved having animals, donating food and buying items for 

example.  

Overall, we learnt a lot of things that happen in Asia and the country of Cambodia. Some people learnt 

that pig poo is very useful because it can make gas and oil.    



NHILL GOLF CLUB JUNIOR GOLF 

COMPETITION 

Thursday afternoons from 4pm at Nhill Golf Club 

Cost is $2 per person 

 

 Each week we will play different holes 

All school aged children welcome 

 

Equipment can be borrowed from the club 

Enquiries to Shane Grover 0412 603 917 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 



 


